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LA 15™ March 2014
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Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal
Re Cessnock City Council’s application for a special rate variation,

Dear Sir/Ms

Please find the attached submission opposing the application for a special rate variation
by Cessnock City Council commencing 2014/2015. I have opted to send the submission
by mail as I do not have the application software to submit it electronically in the
preferred format. My submission is not confidential. Thank you for any time spent
considering this matter.

Yours Faithfully
J. E. Sullivan










More recently a newspaper report suggested that Council allowed a (presumably private)
Abermain subdivision to proceed without the required road works — does that mean that
the ratepayer picks up the tab for the road works?

(6) Has Council used all of the funds raised through temporary special rate
variations, granted 2006 through 2014, on road repairs.?

While no doubt the Council’s annual reports produce a glowing representation of
expenditure on roads in the LGA, it is difficult to see much happening on the ground! It
is assumed that the Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal will ensure that the
funds raised from the temporary increases approved 2006 through 2014 for road
maintenance and repair, along with a reasonable proportion of other Council revenue,
was actually used for that purpose before considering the matter of a permanent special
rate variation. Indeed an independent audit may be required to establish that as fact. .

Conclusion

This submission has demonstrated that: (1) Rate increases have far outstripped inflation
and the Consumer Price Index, and are in need of a correction in the downward direction
of perhaps 10%. On occasions there are absolutely exorbitant annual increases in
individual components of the rates bill, e.g. 32% for Waste Management. (2) The
community consultation process attempted by Council appears flawed, and thus any
accurate assesment of community sentiment for the proposal impossible to establish. (3)
Pensioners Rebate is grossly inadequate, and Pensioners continue to lose ground as rates
spiral upwards. (4) It is possible that Council fails to take full advantage of all sources of
revenue that becomes available from time to time, and as a result burdens the ratepayer
with otherwise unnecessary increases in rates for the maintenance of infrastructure. (5)
Although there is no firm evidence, there are some suspicions that ratepayer money may
contribute to roads associated with private development. (6) An independent audit may
be required to determine why no apparent progress is being made with the maintenance
of roads on the ground. Finally, what is the point of having a rates cap if it can be
circumvented by a series of special variations of a temporary nature, that may later be
converted to a permanent status?

[ may have had a different opinion if progress had been apparent on the ground, however
in my view the Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal must refuse the application
for a permanent special variation to rates of 6.05% by Cessnock City Council, and
perhaps should consider ordering a 10% decrease in rates to bring them into line with the
Consumer Price Index and inflation.

Yours Faithfully
J.E. Sullvan












